## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

January 17, 2012

Dear Mr. President:

We strongly believe the Keystone XL tar sands pipeline poses a serious threat to the environment and public health that cannot be mitigated by the benefits of the project. And we fully support your recent decision to extend the ongoing review process.

We are disappointed that pay roll tax cut legislation includes an extraneous provision to short circuit the review process. This expedited process will bypass a thorough review of the pipeline's risks and benefits as well as an ongoing investigation of the review by the State Department Inspector General.

We urge you to reject the tar sands pipeline because of this unnecessary and inappropriate short-circuiting of the review process.

Sincerely,

PETER WELCH

Member of Congress

STEVE COHEN
Member of Congress

EARL BLUMENAUER

Member of Congress

EDWARD J. MARKEY

Member of Congress



LYMN C. WOOLSEY
Member of Congress

JOHN CONYERS Jr. Member of Congress

CAROLYN B. MALONEY
Member of Congress

FORTNEY PETE STARK Member of Congress

TIM RYAN Member of Congress

BOB FILNER Member of Congress

JOHN W. OLVER Member of Congress LOIS CAPPS Member of Congress

VERROLD NADLER Member of Congress

MIKE M. HONDA
Member of Congress

STEVEN R. ROTHMAN Member of Congress

MAURICE D. HINCHEY
Member of Congress

DENNIS J. KUCINICH Member of Congress

MIKE QUIGLEY
Member of Congress

Member of Congress

BARBARA LEE
Member of Congress

JAMES P. MCGOVERN Member of Congress

RUSH D. HOLT Member of Congress JACKIE SPEIER
Member of Congress

CHELLIE PINGREE
Member of Congress